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Dear parents,

Please find below our comments on emergency actions in respect of students,
members of the faculty and staff of the Academy during the time of spread of the
COVID-19 virus.

1. Q. What is going to happen if a student / teacher tests positive to

COVID-19? Are students who have had contacts with the person who
have tests positive going to have to go to quarantine for 14 days?

A. Should a student / teacher test positive to COVID-19, they will be im-
mediately isolated up until the arrival of a specialized ambulance crew. All
persons who have contacted the person in question, will be isolated and,
subsequently, hospitalized (for 14 days from the time of their last contact
with the infected person).

. Q. Is the Academy going to be locked down if a student / teacher /
member of the staff tests positive to COVID-19?

A. Should a student / teacher / member of the staff test positive to COVID-
19, the decision in respect of the lockdown will rest with the Moscow City
Directorate of Rospotrebnadzor (Federal Agency for Supervision of Con-
sumers Protection).

. Q. What is going to happen to a dormitory resident whose body tem-
perature is higher than normal?

A. Dormitory residents will be isolated to a medical institution in Moscow,
if their body temperature is higher than normal.

. Q. Which hospital admits sick students from the Academy?

A. If a case of an infectious disease (COVID-19) is diagnosed at the Acad-
emy, the sick student will be admitted to a specialized medical institution
in Moscow (e.g. a clinic for COVID-19 patients).

. Q. Is the Academy going to notify the parents if their child is hospital-
ized?

A. Students should be able to contact their families via their cellular
phones from medical institutions.

. Q. What happens if a student submits results of their COVID-19 test
after the expiry of 72 hours from the time they get them?

A. If it is more than 72 hours from the time COVID-19 test results were is-
sued, medical clinic of the Academy will not accept them.



